Code of Good Practice relating to the Intimate Care Needs of Pupils.

The Policy aims to safeguard the interest of pupils and staff when carrying out tasks such as nappy changing, dressing, undressing and showering.
Principles underpinning safe practice in relation to staff working with children in toileting, washing or changing room areas are:
· Consider the needs of the child and assist only as much as necessary.  Allow the child to be as independent as possible allowing for time constraints.
· Ensure the work you are carrying out is documented as part of the pupil’s programme in which it is clear what your role is in assisting the child.

· Parents and multi-disciplinary staff should be consulted when establishing programme.

· Ensure that another member of staff knows that you are assisting a child to a toilet / changing area.

· Do not lock yourself into a toilet / changing area alone with a child under any circumstances.

· It is good practice if possible to have a second adult in the vicinity when attending to a pupil’s intimate care needs.  Whilst it is recognised that this is not always possible for practical reasons, this protocol is especially important if a child has soiled heavily and requires intensive cleaning.

· Talk through your actions with the pupil, allowing them as much dignity as possible.  Discussion should take place between staff team members to agree on the most dignified and practical manner in which assistance can be offered to pupils.

· Make every effort to act as a prudent parent would in the situation.
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